
Final Meeting Notes 

Temple Recreation Commission 

Via Zoom  

Monday August 17, 2020 

7:00 PM 

Attending: Dan Cournoyer and Vivian Wills 

 

Agenda to include: 

1. Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Vivian Wills and stated that the meeting 
was being held electronically pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04, Section 8, 
Emergency Order #12, Section 3. 

2. Discuss application for CARES Act Fund 
a. Vivian reported that the time frame to submit all of the information and 

get Select Board approval to pursue this grant would not be in time. 
3. Discuss plan for Movie Night on the Common 

a. Dan suggested trying to get approval for this event to be held next to the 
Town Hall. Vivian agreed. The building could serve as a secure back drop 
for a screen and we could access power from the TH.  

b. The Common would provide more space for more people and proper 
distancing but more difficult to set up.  

c. Ask SB permission to use the TH front hall handicapped bathroom with 
supervision, order a porta potty, or not provide a restroom option at all.  

4. Discuss Open Mic on the Common 
a. Dan suggests that this event can resume either next to the Town Hall or 

on the Common. 
5. Finalize plans and write up proposals of each for Select Board approval  

a. Vivian will write a draft proposal for approval and present at the August 
25 SB meeting. We will abide by what the SB permits.  

b. Final proposal presented to the SB is attached.  
6. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM 

 

 



To: Select Board; Town of Temple, NH 

From: Recreation Commission; Town of Temple, NH 

Tuesday August 25, 2020 

 

The Recreation Commission requests to hold an outdoor movie night on Saturday September 5 at 7 PM. 
We propose to hold this event on the lawn facing the Town Hall and using the side of the building wall 
as a way to hang a screen backdrop for projecting the movie onto. Designated spots for family groups 
maximum of 6 people spaced at a minimum of 6 feet apart will be marked ahead of time. Separate 
entrance and exits to the outdoor space will be posted and lighting provided. A maximum of 40 guests 
will be accepted at the event. 

Access to the Town Hall in order to use electricity will be needed for the use of power cords of sound 
and audio equipment.     

Support help from volunteers and committee members will assist and ensure that best practices of 
social distance as required by the town are upheld. Disposable face masks, latex gloves, sanitary wipes 
and hand disinfectant will be available to ALL participants to encourage their use as recommended by 
the CDC and other health agencies and our town officials.  

The Recreation Commission also proposes this location to restart the Sat night Open Mic event. Upon 
approval the dates will be set and announced. Access to the Town Hall in order to use electricity will be 
needed for the sound equipment. The suggested format for this restart of Open Mic is to hold the event 
for a maximum of 2 hours. Those people wishing to perform will be given a predetermined time slot 
with a specific number of minutes allowed for their chosen pieces. 

Further recommendations as deemed necessary by the Select Board to this proposal will be heeded by 
the Recreation Commission.   

This proposal is written and presented to Recreation Commission members for approval as per meeting 
held on Monday August 17, 2020.  

Dan Cournoyer 

Joe Cournoyer 

Vivian Wills 

 


